- ALASKA LAND USE COUNCIL

" ﬁ y
P.0. Box 100120 \%
Anchorage, Alaska 99510 ' AL
o State Co-Chairman (9071 272-3422 Federal Co-Chairman
Bilf Sheffieid Vernon R Wiqgins
Governor
RECEIVED

Mr. Rob:t;tcllno:. peR T
Regiona rector
U.8, Pish and Wildlife Service Alaska Land Use Councl
1011 Bast Tudor Road Ancherage.
Anchorage, AK 993503 - —

Dear Mr. Gilmoret

Thank you for your letters of March 29, and April 3, 1988,
outlining the U.8. Pish and Wildlife Service's (PWS) process as
it applies to finalization of the Kenai Naticnal Wildlife Refuge
Comprehensive Congervation Plan (CCP). We recognize the constraints
placed on your agancy by the National Envirommantal Policy Act
and the direction you have to procsed with your planning program
in a timely marnezr. Howvever, we are concerned with your intent
to seek “endorsemient in concept® at the May 15 Land Use Council
reeting and@ “full endorsement® at the tentatively scheduled
. September meeting. Once the Record of NDecizion has been sigred

C implementing the CCP (presumably bafore the September meeting),
any meaningful Council- acticn would be moot, and therefcre,
unnecessary.

The “ay Council meeting provides the opportunity to work toward
satisfactory resolution of most, 1 not all, of our concerns as
ombodied in our March 8, 1983, comments. It is clearly our
intent to contiaue working with the FWS on these iasucs, and as
vou noted, discussione batween the State and your staff have
been progressing along these lines.

Our objective is to seek the greates: possible degree of specific
agreenment and mutual understanding. While conceptual andorsement
is always an option at the May 1% meeting, we will continue to
strive for full endorsement of the CCP subject to specific
understandings. This approach was successfully applied in the
Council's consideration and endorsemant of the final Yukon-Charley
National Preserve General “anagement Plan in November, 1984,
(See enclosed letter of endorsemert). We understand your dasire
to get this plan signed. We support this goal, which is why we
are reiterating our intent to strive for resolution of the
State's concerns to avoid potential administrative appeals or
other lengthy debates.




My, Zobert Gilmore = = April 16, 1935

If there is anything further that we can dn %o Zacilitate
e

sonstructive Council action on the FKenai CCP, rlease contact
Sally Gibert or mvselZ. I lecok forward <o meetirg +—~su on
vay 15.

Sincerel

Rohrert L. Grogan zs

State Co=-Chairman Desinne
Enclosure

cc: Ccmmissioner “urnrnicks, DNR, Juneau
Conmissioner Cnllinswcrth, DFG, Juneau
Cormissinrner Ross, DLEC, Juneau
Cornmisgioner ¥rnapp, DOTPF, Juneau
Vern Uiag;rs, ALUC, Anchorage
Ric Davidge, U.S. Departmert oI «he Interior, Anchorage



